
 

   

 

 
 
The death of Mahsa Amini and ongoing protests across Iran 
 
The Swedish Trade Union Confederation is deeply concerned by the death 
of Mahsa Amini after she suffered injuries while in police custody. The 
Iranian regime must respect and ensure the fundamental rights of Iran’s 
citizens and that those who are under any form of detention are not subject 
to violence and mistreatment. 
 
We stand together with all who are mourning Mahsa Amini, and we expect 
the case to be dealt with by an independent inquiry and that the perpetrators 
will be held accountable. We also give our support to the brave women in 
Iran who are protesting against a 43-year-old law concerning how they 
should be wearing their clothes. 
 
Furthermore, we are equally deeply concerned about the reports of violence 
used by the Iranian authorities and the resulting deaths in relation to the 
widespread protests across Iran. The Swedish Trade Union Confederation is 
strongly critical to the methods used by the Iranian regime in dealing with 
the protests. It is especially alarming that reports show that the security 
forces are using live ammunition. 
 
The current protests clearly show that the Iranian people do not accept the 
repressive situation of women in the country any more. It is time for change. 
The women of Iran should be heard. The Swedish Trade Union 
Confederation demands that the Iranian regime should urgently address the 
issues of protesting people and promptly comply with the UN Universal 
Declaration of Human Rights. 
 
 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
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 Leader of the Islamic Republic, 
Ayatollah Sayed ‘Ali Khamenei:  
contact@leader.ir; 
info_leader@leader.ir 
 
The Judiciary of the Islamic Republic 
of Iran – High Council of Human 
Rights:  
info@humanrights-iran.ir 
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The Swedish Trade Union Confederation – LO 

 
Susanna Gideonsson 
President 
 
 
 
 
 
cc: 
 
Permanent Mission of the Islamic Republic of Iran to the United 
Nations:  missionofiran@gmail.com, iranunog@mfa.gov.ir, iran@un.int   
 
Embassy of the Islamic Republic of Iran in Sweden: 
sto.consulate@mfa.gov.ir 
 
Embassy of Sweden in Teheran: ambassaden.teheran@gov.se 
 
ITUC HTUR: tur@ituc-csi.org 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Swedish Trade Union Confederation, LO, is the central organisation for 14 affiliates 
which organise workers within both the private and the public sectors. The 14 affiliates 
together have approximately 1,4 million members, of whom about 660,000 are women. 
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